
 

 
 Wayne P. Gdovic, Superintendent   •   Chelsea M. Campolongo, Business Manager   

 

 

 

 

September 5, 2019 

 

South Park Elementary Center Families: 

Late this evening, district administrators were notified that a South Park Elementary Center 
student may have made a threat about bringing a weapon to school tomorrow while talking 
with classmates earlier in the day. Immediately after receiving this report, the administration 
notified Director of School Police Todd Naylor and the South Park Township Police 
Department. After investigating and speaking with the student’s family, Officer Naylor and 
the South Park Township Police Department determined there is no credible threat. Classes 
will be held on Friday, September 6, 2019.  

We thank the student and family who brought this to the administration’s attention this 
evening. Please take a moment to speak with your child about the importance of reporting 
these types of situations to a teacher, staff member, principal or parent/guardian. Nothing is 
more important than the safety of our students, faculty and staff. Your cooperation and 
partnership help us to maintain safe learning environments. 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 
Wayne P. Gdovic 
Superintendent of Schools 

 


